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Mountainland Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes January 11th, 2016
United Way of Utah County
148 N 100 West, Provo 
Members present:
Larry Ellertson, Utah County Commission
Lynell Smith, Utah County Housing Authority
Stephanie Willmore, United Way of Utah County
Jessica DeLora, Mountainlands Association of Governments
Brian Butler, Wasatch Mental Health

Brent Crane, Food and Care Coalition

Scott Taylor, Wasatch Mental Health Vantage Point


Kim Vera, Center for Women and Children in Crisis

Kurt Walker, LDS Transient Services Office

Kena Mathews, Habitat for Humanity
Margy Layton, Utah County Jail

Trish Zuniga, Mountainland Head Start, Inc.
Via Phone: Myla Dutton, Community Action Services and Food Bank
Nenna DeCamps, Mountainlands Community Housing Trust

Lauren McIntyre, Veterans Fellowship

Recorder: Marie Schwitzer, United Way of Utah County
	Welcome and introductions
	Larry Ellertson

	Minutes

· Review and approval of last meeting’s minutes 
	Jessica made a motion to approve the minutes, Lynell seconded. Motion passed.

	2015 Year in Review/Zero 2016 Update:
· PIT Count was completed on time and submitted to HUD.  

· NOFA was submitted on time, results announced next month.  
· First time we’ve had a substantial private fund:  $36,165 from which three clients have been helped, and one organization. (More than three applied but we found mainstream resources that worked so we are using our resources better.)  

· Annual placements: 203 households were placed (in permanent housing) as reported in HMIS.  

· Resolutions for this year: Focus is on chronically homeless. Government made a final ruling on homeless definition.  
· All agencies need to be retrained on how this will impact documentation and support to individuals. (Some agencies have been operating off the definition for a few months.)  

· Elks Lodge is funding an internship to work with veterans.  

Zero 2016 PowerPoint Review (see attached).  

· Working on data quality. 
· A total of 21 individuals need to be enrolled in CABHI by October (currently there are eight).  
· If you know landlords who are willing to commit one unit or be more lenient with the credit score, etc., we’ll start there. 
Point in Time Count:  Intake days are January 28, 29, 30. Brent and Food and Care Coalition will host. Volunteer base is almost recruited.  
Training will address how to interview individuals.  

Peace House is covering Summit County unsheltered counts. Kim has gloves, scarves and hand warmers to give out.  The goal is to have 45-50 kits.
	Stephanie Willmore

Stephanie will ask how this will alter the documents we use, VI SPDAT etc.


	CoC HMIS State Steering Committee 
Purpose is to agree on policy to ensure we’re meeting HUD standards.  Two members are required from Mountainland CoC:  Myla and Lynell are willing to continue attending a monthly meeting/conference call.  HMIS steering committee is also doing an election of officers.  


	Brent made a motion for two nominations:  Lynell and Myla to continue with the state HMIS steering committee.  Margy seconded the motion. The motion carried.

	Consolidated Planning Commitments 
If you know of anyone who is interested in joining COC who is passionate about or works with homeless, they must apply and be voted in.
· HUD suggests a healthcare organization (Intermountain Healthcare should have representation we want to be sure to reach out to them (Matt Chambers is over housing). DWS, UVU or a University. Voting for new members
· Jessica Gray from Peace House domestic violence shelter in Park City;

· Randy Edwards, a volunteer from the Veteran Center. 

· Commitments came out of input from Coordinated Support Services and the Education committee working with housing authorities. Commitments are listed in the meeting packet. Monitoring will be happening. There will be a lot of opportunity for us to work together on this process.
	Brent made a motion to approve Jessica and Randy.  Brian seconded. The motion passed.  

	Committee Reports
Discharge Planning: Meeting: Tuesday, Jan 26th at 4:00 at WATCH office of Food and Care.  JRI team will attend and anyone who is interested in discharge issues in the community is invited.
Community Relations: As part of community outreach day, BYU and UVU students are doing a community project to hold cardboard signs promoting the Housing First Fund. Like a candidate honk and wave, student will hold signs at prominent locations where panhandlers are.  Will do again this winter if it goes well.
Housing Solutions: meeting at the end of January.
	Brian Butler

Kena Mathews

Myla Dutton

	Announcements:
· January is National Radon Action Month Radon kits are available for $6 from Habitat for Humanity.  Testing can be done all year long.  Better to test in the winter, Health Dept. also has kits. Test the lowest living level. Homeowners who detect radon and are selling their home must disclose and/or mitigate.  
· A 2-1-1 housing resource card is being printed that can be given to agencies with the five main emergency housing resources in the county. These are meant to be disseminated throughout the county. 
· Need content for the newsletter due the last Monday of each month.  The primary target for the newsletter is the Mtnland CoC.  Some of the information can be put on the CoC website.  Send your highlights, open house date, if you have done something cool in the community, if you have a fundraiser, if you’ve helped five people in the community, let’s hear about it!
	Kena Mathews

	Next Meeting:  February 8th 9:30 a.m. United Way of Utah County
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